
The USDA is committed to treating everyone with dignity and respect. No student or family should be 
forced to go hungry due to discrimination. On May 5, 2022, the U.S. Department of Agriculture 
announced it is taking steps to prevent LGBTQI+ individuals from experiencing discrimination when they 
access federally funded food and nutrition services. In practice, this means state and local agencies, 
program operators, and sponsors that receive funds from USDA’s Food and Nutrition Service (FNS) must 
review allegations of discrimination based on gender identity or sexual orientation. Those organizations 
must also update their non-discrimination policies, informational materials and websites to include 
prohibitions against discrimination based on gender identity and sexual orientation. The change gives 
recourse for LGBTQI+ individuals who experience discrimination by or within a FNS program. If 
discrimination does occur, that person can now file a complaint of sex discrimination. 

For example, someone who identifies as LGBTQI+ should be able to get assistance from or volunteer with 
a food bank that participates in USDA’s The Emergency Food Assistance Program without fear of 
rejection or discrimination. Similarly, a student who identifies as LGBTQI+ should be able to participate in 
the National School Lunch Program. If discrimination does occur, the individual can now file a complaint 
of sex discrimination. 

USDA has established processes to review civil rights compliance in the programs under its 
purview.  USDA’s goal during any investigation or compliance related action is to work with state and 
local agencies and other program recipients to resolve the complaint at the lowest possible level to 
ensure benefits and services continue without interruption. Please be assured that our shared goal is that 
all persons have equal access and an opportunity to participate in USDA’s Food programs.  

For additional information regarding our policy, please review the updated guidance memorandum here. 
For additional information regarding our complaint process, please review the Civil Rights - FAQs | Food 
and Nutrition Service (usda.gov).  

 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fns.usda.gov%2Fcr%2Fcrd-01-2022&data=05%7C01%7C%7C9ed9ffaf4ca5408fe31808da6427c665%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C637932419239533193%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ea03g1frMYpPQKpGcE2fvQJmk8wmLhL1VX6Ohsrne98%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fns.usda.gov%2Fcr%2Ffrequently-asked-questions-faq&data=05%7C01%7C%7C9ed9ffaf4ca5408fe31808da6427c665%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C637932419239533193%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=cU0QmJBD76kjG0Gn5MfERUxqP8%2FQzMLVZ8a0LfLwypo%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fns.usda.gov%2Fcr%2Ffrequently-asked-questions-faq&data=05%7C01%7C%7C9ed9ffaf4ca5408fe31808da6427c665%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C637932419239533193%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=cU0QmJBD76kjG0Gn5MfERUxqP8%2FQzMLVZ8a0LfLwypo%3D&reserved=0

